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November 2011

Civilian Military Support Group

NEWSLETTER

President’s Corner – Fall 2011
By Mike Belzil

	 The passage of the summer 
season and publication of our fall 
newsletter is an excellent opportu-
nity to recap last quarter’s events 
and outline some of what’s in store 
for the remainder of the year.  I 
hope you were able to participate 
during the summer gatherings, and 
we hope you will lend your sup-
port for our fall events.

Summer Recap
	 Civ-Mil sponsored both a large gathering and a 
small-scale event during July and August.  We had excel-
lent participation for our summer barbeque at Lane Ranch 
on July 28th.  Civ-Mil member and our hostess for the 
evening, Ms Frances Lane, graciously donated the use of 
her property for our traditional welcome of incoming Ed-
wards AFB leaders.  The gathering was attended by more 
than 125 Civ-Mil members, base leaders, elected officials, 
field representatives and community guests.  Brigadier 
General Woody Nolan and his wife Debbie introduced 
the new group of base leaders to all in attendance.  Sev-
eral donations from the Board of Directors, 
business owners and members-at-large 
added excitement to the festivities.  By 
the end of the evening, we raised sig-
nificant contributions toward the 
funding of this year’s annual service 
project:  the completion of the carpeting 
installation for the approximately 8,000 square f o o t  
Airman’s Attic.

	 In August, the Civ-Mil Board of Directors host-
ed a smaller gathering of base leaders for an evening of 
JetHawks baseball at the Hangar in Lancaster.  For the 

Civ-Mil Fall Lineup

third consecutive year the board organized this activity on 
Aerospace Appreciation Weekend.  This smaller gather-
ing, limited to a total of 50 board members, base leaders 
and family members, provided an opportunity for Civ-Mil 
to interact with base leadership and their families in a com-
fortable, casual setting.  Sky boxes donated by the Board, 
community members, Clear Channel Radio and the City 
of Lancaster provided an excellent setting for socializing.  
This event seems to grow in popularity each year, and it 
provides an opportunity to acknowledge and appreciate 
the Board for their Civ-Mil contributions and involvement 
throughout the year.

Board Elections, Unsung Hero and Member of the Year
	 This summer we also held elections to es-
tablish the lineup of Directors for the Class of 
2014.  Each summer, 1/3 of our Board positions 
are competed for 3-year terms.  The recently 
elected Board members will serve until 2014.  
The winners of the election are incumbents John 
Fergione, Al Hoffman, Terry Landsiedel, and Pat 
Russell; and joining the board as new directors are 
Cam Martin, Richard Spann and Julie Swayze.  A 
related aspect of elections is the voting of officers by 
the board for the 2012 membership year.  Officers are 
appointed for 1-year terms, and the board unanimously 
agreed to retain the current slate of officers.  As a re-
sult, the Civ-Mil officers for 2012 are President 
Mike Belzil, Vice President Danny Bazzell, Trea-
surer Bud Reams, and Secretary James Welling.  The 
Class of 2014 and officers were installed during the annual 
Civ-Mil Installation Banquet on September 30, 2011 at 
Club Muroc.  Our MC for the evening was Dennis Ander-
son, editor of the Antelope Valley Press.  Dennis delivered 
an absolutely masterful performance, drawing numerous 
favorable reviews from all in attendance.

	 We also used the installation dinner to recognize 
the Civ-Mil Unsung Hero and our Member of the Year.  
We recognized Art Furtado as our Unsung Hero for 2011.  
Art was involved in virtually every initiative this past year, 

Mike Belzil

(Cont. on Page 6)
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(Reprinted with the permission of Aerotech News and Review)

Edwards Civ Mil Support Group 
praised as officers  
are installed
By Raphael Jaffe, Staff Writer
Photographs by Linda KC Reynolds

	 The Air Force Flight Test Center 
Commander Brig. Gen. Robert C. Nolan II 
had high praise for the support services given 
to Edwards AFB by the Edward AFB Civil-
ian-Military Support Group as the 2012 officers 
and Board Members were installed on September 
30.  About 100 people attended the ceremony held at 
Club Muroc.  Dennis Anderson, Editor of the Antelope Valley 
Press, was the Master of Ceremonies.

	 Brig. Gen. Nolan said “we cannot thank the Civ-Mil team 
enough for the support you have given us.”  Right now about 200 
brand new airmen are arriving, some are 19 years old.  The Airman’s 
Attic helps them at this remote location.

	 Brig. Gen. Nolan installed the Officers, who will serve 
through 2012.  He had them raise their right hands as they agreed 
to control the affairs, uphold the bylaws, and perpetuate and honor 
the Edwards AFB Civilian-Military Support group.  The officers are: 
President Mike Belzil; Vice President Danny Bazzell; Secretary James 
Welling; and Treasurer Dr. George “Bud” Reams.  This will be the 
third year of service for President Belzil, and the second year for the 
others.

	 The Board Directors were installed by Col. Gregory Schwab, 
Commander of the 95th Air Base Wing.  Their charge was similar to 
that given to the officers.  There were seven directors installed, who 
have been voted to serve for three years, from 2012 until 2014.  Three 
of the directors are new to the board—Cam Martin, Judge Richard 
Spann, and Julie Swayze.  The four reelected for a third term as direc-
tor are—John Fergione, Al Hoffman, Terry Landsiedel, and Patricia 
Russell.

Civ-Mil Class of 2014 Directors.  From the left:
John Fergione; Al Hoffman; Terry Landsiedel;

Cam Martin; Pat Russell; Julie Swayze; Judge Richard Spann;
95th Air Base Wing Commander Colonel Gregory Schwab.

	 Outgoing Board Directors were also honored.  These are Judy 
Bauer, Jim McQuire, and Rex Moen.   Moen has served for 12 years 
and personally received a plaque honoring his service.  President Bel-
zil said he has been a mentor to the Board and an inspiration.  Moen 
continues his civic service as the President of the Los Angeles chapter 
of the Air Force Association.

	  Civ-Mil honored Art Furtado as the 
Unsung Hero of the Year.  He has assisted at 
virtually every initiative of the group.  He is 
Membership Officer, coordinator for the Annual 
Aerospace Appreciation night at the Jet Hawks, 
and helped in the Airman’s Attic drive for large 
appliances.

Art Furtado, The “Unsung Hero of the Year”

Civ-Mil 2012 Officers.  From the left:
Treasurer Dr. George “Bud” Reams;  Secretary James Welling;

Vice President Danny Bazzell; President Mike Belzil;
 AFFTC Commander Brigadier General Robert C. Nolan II.

(Cont. on Page 3)
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	 The Member of the Year award was given to Bruce Blan-
kenship.  He was instrumental in obtaining a $3,000 donation from 
Northrop Grumman for the Airman’s Attic project.  This, along with 
a $2,000 donation from the Lockheed Martin Aeronautics Company, 
has provided sufficient funds to complete the second phase of the Air-
man’s Attic project.  Soon, the entire floor of the relocated facility will 
be covered in carpet, to enhance the experience of airmen, and their 
dependents, when they visit the Attic.  Col Amy Arwood, recently ar-
rived Vice Commander of the 95th Air Base Wing, commented that 
the Edwards Airman’s Attic was the largest she’s seen, and also the 
most accessible; there must be really dedicated volunteers running it.

	 Aida O’Connor, Founder of Civ-Mil and Honorary Lifetime 
Director, presented reelected President Mike Belzil with an award.  He 
has now taken on the duties of president for a third year.

	 The keynote speaker for the event was Brig. Gen. Nolan.  He 
said the Air Force Flight Test Center is a crucial part of the Air Force.  
It has the best airspace on the planet and has available 44 square miles 
of hard packed landing surface.  It is remote and isolated.  All these are 
reasons why we still come here.

	 There are now six F-35 Lightening II aircraft under test, 
which is more than initially planned, as we are having success in the 
program.   By the end of 2012, we will have 20 F-35s for testing.  
There will be six each of the Air Force, Navy and Marine versions, 
and two of the British version.

	 The F-22 Raptor aircraft has now been returned to service, 
after a typical AFFTC operation of “find the problems; fix them.”  The 
411th Flight Test Squadron had already begun working around the 
clock to test and collect data on the Raptor’s oxygen system in order 
to get it airborne again before the May 3 stand-down order.  The fixes 
are to provide the pilot with more information on the oxygen system, 
and to install a contamination filtration canister in the oxygen line.

	 General Nolan also mentioned the forthcoming solar electric 
units that are being installed at each of the three Edwards substations.  
There also are plans for a very large solar electricity plant on 3,300 
acres at the north end of the base.  That may provide up to perhaps 500 
MW of power.

Background Information  
for New Officers

President Mike Belzil

	 Mike is a retired US Air Force Colonel.  He has been Presi-
dent since 2010, served as VP in 2009 and as Membership Chair in 
2008 and 2009, and been a member for 7 years.  He’s also on the 
board of the AFFTC Historical Foundation and the Lockheed Martin 
Aeronautics Employees Reaching Out Club.  He’s employed by the 
Lockheed Martin Aeronautics Company in Palmdale.

Vice President Danny Bazzell

	 Danny has been a Civ-Mil member for 16 years, and a board 
member for 5 years.  He has been Vice President since 2010, and was 
secretary in 2008 and 2009.  He is also the Civ-Mil Director of Stra-
tegic Communications.  He is a member and former director of the 
Palmdale Sheriff Boosters, and helped organize Thunder on the Lot, 
and Gracefest AV.  Danny served in the US Army.  He owns All Valley 
Business Services which helps with the “business of being in busi-
ness;” and since 2003, Danny Bazzell Insurance Services

Secretary James Welling

	 James was formerly the area representative for Kern County 
Supervisor Don Maben. He has been a Civ-Mil member for many 
years and served as Vice President in 2006.  He is Treasurer of the Ed-
wards Community Alliance,  President of the Boron Chamber of Com-
merce, and member of the Mojave and Tehachapi Chambers.  Other 
affiliations are the Air Force Association, board member of the Muroc 
Healthcare District and the Borax Visitors Foundation, and member of 
the Friends of Jawbone.

Treasurer Dr. George “Bud” Reams

	 Bud was a US Army pilot and retired as a Colonel.  He was 
President of the Antelope Valley Board of Trade in 2004, and has been 
active in American Red Cross, United Way of Los Angeles County, 
Antelope Valley Boy Scouts of America, and the Flight Test Historical 
Foundation.  He was formerly superintendent of the Westside School 
District, and is now the property manager for Monte Vista Building 
Sites, Inc.  Bud has two aircraft hangered at Mojave: a three passen-
ger Bell 47 helicopter and a twin engine five-passenger Piper Twin 
Comanche.  His PhD is in institutional management from Pepperdine 
University.

Newly Elected Board Members

Cam Martin

	 Cam is a member and volunteer with the Flight Test Histori-
cal Foundation, and the National Soaring Museum. He joined NASA 
in 1988, and has worked at the NASA Dryden Flight Research Center 
since 1995.  He is a liaison to the Antelope Valley Board of Trade, 
and served as liaison to the California Space Authority 2002-2011. He 
served in the US Navy and is a designated Surface Warfare / Surface 
Line Officer.  Cam is an Associate Fellow of the American Institute of 
Aeronautics & Astronautics, and serves on the AIAA History Techni-
cal Committee.  Cam is an active sailplane pilot and Experimental 

Brig. Gen. Robert C. Nolan, and Debbie Nolan
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Aircraft Association Young Eagles Flight Leader.  He has served as a 
Boy Scout leader and Merit Badge Counselor.

Julie Swayze

	 Julie Swayze joined the Edwards AFB Civ/Mil group in the 
fall of 2008.  She has always been a huge supporter of the military 
and thought the group would be perfect to join as it is a very hands-on 
organization in terms of involvement with the Base.  She has worked 
in a variety of business and nonprofit organizations, including Foothill 
Family Services. Julie currently owns Metropolis Books in downtown 
Los Angeles. She is a board member of PA&PERS, the Los Angeles 
bookseller’s public relations organization.  She is also a member of 
the Flight Test Historical Society and the Air Force Association, Pete 
Knight Chapter.

Judge Richard Spann

	 Judge Spann has been active in many civic organizations and 
was an Air Force Reserve Captain at Edwards.  He has been a Judge 
of the Antelope Municipal Court since 1989 and an assigned Judge for 
the California Judicial council since 2003.  For 10 years he was chief 
of the Solid Rocket Motor Development Branch of the AF Rocket 
Propulsion Lab.  Then he was in private law practice.  He is Associate 
Fellow, American Institute Aeronautics & Astronautics; He has been 
member and President of the Lancaster Chamber, West Lancaster Ro-
tary, Antelope Valley YMCA, Youth for Christ, and Boy Scouts.  In 
1995, he was honored with the Phillip Schwabacher Award from the 
Antelope Valley Bar Ass’n for Lifetime Service to Community and 
Law in Antelope Valley – 1995.  He also received the B. P. Glenn 
Award for Lifetime Service to the Lancaster Chamber of Commerce.

Re-Elected Board Members

John A. Fergione

	 John is a retired US Naval Reserve Captain and a former 
Lockheed Martin Experimental Test Pilot.  He has been a Civ-Mil 
member for 14 years, and a Board member for 8.  John was inducted 
to the Lancaster Aerospace Walk of Honor in 2009.  He was Chair-
man of the EAFB Civ-Mil Special Events Committee for three years 
and is presently the Chairman of both the Historical Committee and 
the Newsletter Committee.  He is a Fellow and Past President of the 
Society of Experimental Test Pilots (SETP) and is the Chairman of the 
SETP Foundation, Vice Chairman of the SETP Scholarship Founda-
tion, and is a Past-President and Board member of the Antelope Val-
ley Board of Trade.  He is a former Board member of the Flight Test 
Historical Foundation, the Aerospace Office and the Boys and Girls 

Clubs of the Antelope Valley.  John is a Past President and is also the 
Treasurer of the High Desert Sportsman Club.

Al Hoffman

	 Al has been a Civ-Mil member for over 12 years, and has 
served as Board member for 8.  He also was Newsletter editor for 
2 years.  Al is a US Navy veteran.  He is also on the Board of the 
Flight Test Historical Foundation, the Aerospace Office in Lancaster, 
the Lancaster Museum of Art & History Foundation, and is a former 
director of the California Space Authority.  He is also a member of the 
American Institute of Aeronautics & Astronautics, US Naval Institute, 
Air Force Association (AFA), and the National Space Society.  Al has 
26 years with The Boeing Company and is presently Site Manager for 
Edwards AFB and the NASA Dryden Flight Research Center.

Terry Landsiedel

	 Terry has been a Civ-Mil member for 15 years, and a director 
for the past year.  He has been president of the Rosamond Chamber of 
Commerce, and served as director on the Lancaster/Rosamond Cham-
ber for two years.  Terry was President of the Rosamond Old Town 
Merchants for 15 years, and has served three years as director on the 
Rosamond Municipal Advisory Council.  He has been a real estate 
broker for 20 years and owns the Rosamond T V Land Real Estate 
firm.

Patricia Russell

	 Pat has been a Civ-Mil member for about 18 years, and a 
board member for six.  She is Vice Chair of the Airman’s Attic project.  
Her son served in the Air Force as a SR-71 pilot, and the Airman’s At-
tic is very dear to her heart.  From 1980 until her retirement in 2010, 
she was an Assistant or Field Representative for Los Angeles County 
Supervisor Mike Antonovich.  She was a 30 year member of the Hu-
man Relations Commission, and for 9 years was a Planning Commis-
sioner for District 5, the Antelope Valley.

Fine Food

Fine Folks

Fine Time

Great Fun
End
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Annual Civ-Mil Barbecue brings 
Edwards AFB leaders, Community 

together for Airmen
by Diane Betzler

Staff Writer
Reprinted with permission from the Desert Wings

	 The Edwards Civilian-Military Support Group held its 
20th annual barbecue on July 28. More than 140 people 
from throughout the Antelope Valley and Edwards AFB at-
tended the event to show their support for an organization 
dedicated to supporting Team Edwards.

“Our mission is to support Edwards and to take on an 
annual service project that benefits the base,” said Mike 
Belzil, current president of the local Civ-Mil group.

Air Force photograph by Mike Strickler
Brig. Gen. Robert C. Nolan II, Air Force Flight Test Center commander, wel-
comes guests to the 20th Annual Civ-Mil barbeque July 28 in Palmdale. Nolan 
thanked the community and the Edwards Civilian-Military Support Group for 
its support of Edwards Airmen.
	

	 As the sun began to set over the Antelope Valley, a 
breeze turned the sizzling triple-digit temperature of the 
day into a comfortably warm and picture-perfect evening - 
the high desert’s way of welcoming the evening’s guests.
Belzil introduced community leaders, the Civ-Mil board 
of directors and Brig. Gen. Robert C. Nolan, Air Force 
Flight Test Center Commander.

	 The general introduced other base leadership attending 
the event and thanked the community for their support for 
Edwards and for the men and women stationed here and at 
Plant 42.

	 “The ranch is a beautiful place and this is a great com-
munity,” Nolan said. “Thank you from the bottom of our 
hearts for what you do for servicemen on a daily basis,” 

he said. The Edwards Civ-Mil group is doing a great job 
supporting the base, the general said.“Our enlisted Airmen 
and women need their support.  We just don’t have the 
funds to do what Civ-Mil does for our new people,” he 
said.

	 Nolan reminded everyone that America is a nation at 
war and said there are 150,000 young men, women, Sol-
diers, Sailors, Airmen, Marines and Coastguardsmen over-
seas fighting on the nation’s behalf.  One hundred sixty of 
those warriors are from Edwards.

	 Civ-Mil’s annual project this year is helping the Air-
man’s Attic, and proceeds from the barbeque all go to that 
cause.

	 Belzil said the organization’s intent is to get the attic 
fully stocked in time to serve the more than 100 new Air-
men expected here by end of summer.  He talked about the 
group’s desire to stock the Attic with costly large appli-
ances like washers and dryers, which most families need, 
but that some Airmen can’t afford.  Everything in the Air-
men’s Attic is free to Airmen E-1 to E-6.

	 Civ-Mil founder and Past President Aida O’Connor 
created the Edwards Civ-Mil support group two decades 
ago and remains active in the organization.

	 O’Connor said when she first came to the Antelope 
Valley, she inquired about joining a Civ-Mil group only 
to learn that Edwards didn’t yet have one. “With all the 
important flight testing going on at Edwards, I felt it was 
important to have a Civ-Mil group to help ensure the base 
stays off the BRAC [Base Realignment and Closure] list,” 
she said.

	 So she founded the Edwards AFB Civ-Mil Support 
group, which she modeled after the Patrick AFB Civ-Mil 
group in Florida. “People here strongly support Edwards, 
so I knew a Civ-Mil organization would be well received 
and put to good use,” she said.

	 O’Connor said she is very happy with the way the 
group is going, “It’s filled with strong, dedicated and tal-
ented business people who stand united in their pledge to 
support our military.”

	 She added that her reward for all her years of service 
to the organization is knowing that everything Civ-Mil 
does for the Armed Service men and women clearly thanks 
them for what they are doing for the country.

	 “They are risking their lives for our country and they 
need to know we appreciate them.”

	 Belzil said the yearly event is also an opportunity for 
the community to meet the Edwards leadership and to keep 
the line of communication between both groups open. “We 
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have an excellent relationship with base leadership and we 
communicate with each other about each other’s needs,” 
he said.

	 Frances Lane, who for the past 20 summers has opened 
the gates to her sprawling Hacienda Lane Ranch, wel-
comed guests to the $25-a-head western style barbeque.
“It’s a pleasure to have everyone here tonight,” Lane told 
guests.

	 A long-time member of the Civ-Mil support group 
herself, Lane said she looks forward to continuing her 
20-year-long relationship with the base.

     The informal evening appeared to be enjoyed by all who 
attended.  According to many guests the food was deli-
cious and plentiful and guests had their choice of barbecue 
chicken or rib eye steak.

	 Special thanks went out to Civ-Mil members Bob and 
Michele Slade, the husband and wife team who prepared 
the side dishes and have been setting up the tables and 
chow line for the past three years.

	 By eight that evening, almost as if on cue, the val-
ley’s trademark breezes turned gusty, convincing guests to 
place their empty plates, cups and cans in the appropriate 
containers - nature’s way of saying good night to all.

	 Guests attending the 20th annual Civ-Mil barbeque in 
Palmdale on July 28 enjoyed relaxing in the shade while 
visiting old friends and making new ones.  The common 
goal for the evening was to raise funds for the Edwards 
Civilian-Military Support Group for their annual project 
to help Edwards Airmen.

always participating very humbly and without fanfare.  A 
small sample of his involvement includes helping with 
large appliance donations for the Airman’s Attic; volun-
teering as a photographer at many of our functions; and 
orchestrator of the Civ-Mil evening at the JetHawks Sta-
dium.

	 Our Member of the Year for 2011 is Bruce Blan-
kenship.  Bruce facilitated a most important contribution.  
His initiative helped us realize and achieve the completion 
of our annual project for 2012:  the completion of Phase 2 
of the Airman’s Attic.  Bruce facilitated a very large con-
tribution of $3,000 from the Northrop Grumman Corpora-
tion.  Bruce’s efforts put our fund raising over the top and 
allowed us to meet our project goal.

Upcoming Events
Member Renewal.  The fall season signals the kickoff of 
Civ-Mil membership renewal.  Thanks in large measure 
to outstanding funds management by our Treasurer, dues 
will remain at the same level as last year.  This year we are 
urging members to renew immediately so we can complete 
our membership campaign no later November 15, 2011.  
The listing of renewals rounds out the roster of members 
in good standing for invitations to Civ-Mil and Edwards 
AFB social events.  With holiday events likely to occur at 
the end of the year, we want to ensure a complete listing of 
current members!

Holiday Food Program.  Toward the end of October, Civ-
Mil will send out a request for donations in support of our 
annual Holiday Food Program.  This drive helps provide 
meals for deserving service members and families during 
the Thanksgiving and December holidays.  The Board of 
Directors will work closely with the Edwards AFB Com-
mand Chiefs and the USMC Detachment Sergeant Major 
to identity the number of families who could use a hand.  
We will be grateful for your support to help bring holiday 
cheer for the defenders of our freedoms.

Closing Thoughts
It’s been a very busy year to date, and we anticipate a fast 
and furious finish to 2011.  Thank you for all you are doing 
as Civ-Mil members and supporters of the service mem-
bers and families at Edwards Air Force Base.  If you find 
you have the time and desire to do a little more, please 
contact a Board Member to let us know how you can help.  
We can always use some extra assistance with event plan-
ning, donation collections, event support (set up, recep-
tion, ticket sales, clean up, etc.) and any of a host of pop 
up projects that occur throughout the year.  Similarly, we 
are always looking for fresh ideas for events, projects and 
other initiatives.  

(Cont. Art Furtado from Page 1)

End

Airman’s Attic Notice
Special thanks to Pan Patel

If you, or anyone you know, are interested in making a 
donation to the Airman’s Attic, here is some important 
information you should know.  Pan has donated the use 

of a storage facility to hold items for delivery to the 
Airman’s Attic.  The storage unit is on his property at 

the Devonshire Inn, 2076 West Rosamond Boulevard in 
Rosamond.  If you have any questions or would like to 

coordinate storage, please contact  
Pan Patel at (661) 256-3454.
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The Veterans Home of California
in Barstow

 
The below is reproduced with permission from:
Jeanne Bonfilio
Public Information Officer
California Department of Veterans Affairs
Veterans Homes of California for Greater Los Angeles and Ventura Counties.

	 Barstow is a 400-bed, long-term care facility located 
on twenty-two acres with a panoramic view of the Mojave 
River Valley.  The high desert atmosphere offers a climate 
that is healthful, quiet and safe with very low air pollution.  
The Veterans Home provides California veterans with a 
living environment that protects their dignity and contrib-
utes to their feeling of self-reliance and self-worth.  It of-
fers three levels of care that provide continuity in the lives 
of residents in an atmosphere of dignity and respect:

1. Domiciliary Care (Independent living) for veterans 
who are self-sufficient and do not require assistance 
with activities of daily living.  The non-nursing staff 
provides minimal supervision.  Residents at this level 
of care have access to other levels of care and medical 
services.

2. Intermediate Nursing Care for veterans requiring 
some nursing assistance to perform activities of daily 
living.  Licensed nursing staff assist veterans with med-
ications and treatments.

3. Skilled Nursing Care for veterans who require a 
higher level of nursing care and require assistance with 
many activities of daily living.

Although this Veterans Home offers three levels of care, 
space is primarily available in the Domiciliary level of 
care.

Amenities include:
Room and board – three meals plus snacks
Medical care and medications
Optical care, dental care and podiatry services
Transportation services to all medical appointments and   	
off-campus activities
Additional professional services include a beauty/barber    	
shop, multi-purpose room and limited banking services
Opportunities for worship for all denominations through 
the Chaplaincy Program
A modern fitness center and exercise classes
Library, cable television, and wireless Internet
Housekeeping and laundry services
Caring and compassionate staff
A variety of community outings and an enhanced activity      
program

The Veterans Home of California—Barstow enjoys the 
strong support from the local community as well as cama-
raderie from the neighboring Marine Corps Logistics Base 
and the National Training Center at Fort Irwin.  Veterans 
Homes of California are also located in Chula Vista, Lan-
caster, Ventura, West Los Angeles, and Yountville.  Veter-
ans Homes are currently under construction in Fresno and 
Redding.  Veterans considering assisted living are encour-
aged to apply to any of the Veterans Homes of California.  
Spouses are also eligible to apply with the veteran.

For admission information, contact:
Veterans Home of California—Barstow
100 East Veterans Parkway
Barstow, CA  92311
(800) 746-0606

Lancaster Veterans Home
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BOARD DIRECTORS

John Fergione
Art Furtado
Cathy Hansen
Cathy Hart
Roger Hemme
Allen Hoffman
Bob Johnstone
Terry Landsiede

Cam Martin
Pan Patel
Pat Russell
Robert Slade
Richard Spann
Julie Swayze
Mark Thompson
Dr. Les Uhazy

Mike Belzil: President 
Danny Bazzell: Vice President

James Welling: Secretary
George “Bud” Reams: Treasurer

UP COMING EVENTS

Founder 
Aida O’Connor

Directors Emeritus
Terry Scott, Alis Clausen

Honorary Lifetime Directors
Clyde Bailey, Tom Craft

George Fox, Roger Persons, 
Aida O’Connor, Andy Shillinglaw

MISSION
“The purpose and general nature of this organiza-
tion is to establish a friendly, benevolent association 
of civic leaders and military personnel at Edwards 
Air Force Base (EAFB), to host groups incoming to 
Edwards, and to consider service projects to benefit 
EAFB.”

Photography    
Linda KC Reynolds

Editor:  JOHN A FERGIONE

Designer:    BRADLEY SMITH 

Printer:  BOHN’S PRINTING

EAFB Annual Holiday Meal Program
December 2011
Contact:  Julie Swayze
(626) 644-8035

Civ-Mil Membership Renewal
December 2011 –January 2012
Contact At Furtado or Aida O’Connor

Airman’s Attic Carpet Dedication
(Civ-Mil 2011 Service Project Completion)
More Information to Follow

Civ-Mil Spring Mixer
Spring 2012
More Information to Follow

If you are enjoying reading this Newsletter, and you’re not a member of Civ-Mil, but would like
 more information on the organization, please contact Art Furtado at (661) 965-5452.   

You may also submit your request in writing to:
 

EAFB Civ-Mil
P.O. Box 812

Lancaster, CA  93584-0812
Attn: Membership Chairman
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Annual Civ-Mil Installation
2011  
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Hacienda Lane Ranch before the Setup

i
The Setup is Complete

The Bar is in Good Hands
Pan Patel, Michelle Vance and

Terry Landsiedel

Dr. Les Uhazy and Allen Hoffman

Pat, Mark, Danny, Aida and Bruce

Bob Slade and Wayne Babcock

The Cooks are Getting Ready
Kenny Gardner, James Welling and

Doug Beimler

Michelle Slade and
Dr. George (Bud) Reams

CMSGT Bill Thomaston
Nancy and Chris McCollor

President Michael Belzil and
Brig. Gen. Robert C. Nolan

Annual Barbecue at Hacienda Lane Ranch
July 28, 2011



13

Brig. Gen. Robert C. Nolan,
Debbie Nolan and Ben McFarland

Judge Richard and Harriett Spann

Art Furtado and Aida O’Connor

Kathy and John Fergione

President Michael Belzil

Brig. Gen. Robert C. Nolan

Bud Reams, Francis Lane and
Aida O’Connor


